
HMK Parent Council Meeting - November 28, 2022 
 
Members in attendance: President Sarah McKinnon, Vice-President Diana Davidson, Treasurer 
Heather Saquet, Secretary Leslie Pearson and Principal Mr. Hanke 
 
Meeting called to attendance at 6:39 
 
Received agenda and previous minutes - Diana made a motion to approve and Leslie seconded. 
 
Correspondence: Thank you card received from Mrs. Brister for Amazon gift card 
 
Reports: 
 
President Sarah Mckinnon: none 
 
Vice-President Diana Davidson: none 
 
Treasurer Heather Saquet: bank account balance is $5413.03 - last deposit was for Parent 
Advisory Council grant received from Beautiful Plains School Division. 
 
Fundraiser: n/a 
 
Principal Mr. Hanke:  

 Mrs. Kristen Smith has returned from maternity leave to her Grade 4 classroom 
 Mrs. Rainka is currently out on leave and her classroom is being taught by Mrs. Romero 
 Ms. Brown is out on leave until Christmas and her class is being covered by Mrs. Colleen 

Taylor 
 Student population is currently sitting at 450 
 4 classrooms have received food cyclers for compost 
 This year the Christmas play is being performed by Grade 2 and 4 students. In the spring 

Kindergarteners and Grade 1s and 3s will be performing a play. 
 Noon skating has returned this week, the school is looking for skates and helmets to be 

donated. The largest size skate they need is size 6. 

Old Business: 
 A draw was held on the Facebook for page for a book from the book fair. Sheila Cook 

won the draw. 

New Business: 
 Teacher appreciation was discussed to be held December 20th for the teachers. Dainty 

trays from Touchwood and fruit trays were given as options. 
 Babysitters during council meeting received cheques for $15 each. 
 Christmas treats for students paid for by parent council was also discussed. Council 

members are going to price out some options. 
 Council members decided to do seed fundraiser again and the order forms will be 

ordered. 
 Doing another Facebook post in January to promote parent council meetings was 

discussed. 

 



 
Next meeting is scheduled for January 23 at 6:30 
 
Meeting was adjourned.  
 
 


